
Antitrust Reminder
Participants in ATCLLC meeting activities must refrain from 

the following when acting in their capacity as participants in 
ATCLLC activities (e.g., at meetings, conference calls and in 
informal discussions):

• Discussions involving pricing information, especially margin (profit) and 
internal cost information and participants’ expectations as to their future prices 
or internal costs.

• Discussions of a participant’s marketing strategies.
• Discussions regarding how customers and geographical areas are to be divided 

among competitors.
• Discussions concerning the exclusion of competitors from markets.
• Discussions concerning boycotting or group refusals to deal with competitors, 

vendors or suppliers.



FERC Order No. 2004
Standards of Conduct Reminder

FERC Standards of Conduct prohibit ATC 
from sharing non-public transmission sensitive 

information with anyone who is either an 
affiliate merchant or could be a conduit of 

information to an affiliate merchant.



FERC Order No. 2004 Reminder

• Transmission availability, capacity, maintenance or other 
operating or reliability information must not be shared with 
merchants through any method other than publicly, through the 
Open Access Same-Time Information System (OASIS).

• Some entities interconnected with ATC have signed a 
Confidential Data Access Agreement (CDAA) that includes 
names of employees who have been trained in FERC Standards 
of Conduct, understand the information sharing prohibitions, 
and are therefore authorized to receive non-public transmission 
sensitive information. 

• ATC communications to interconnected entity employees may 
include non-public transmission sensitive information only if all 
such employees present are named on CDAA(s).


